
Minutes of the Meeting

of the Irish Mathemati
al So
iety

Ordinary Meeting

9th April 1998

The Irish Mathemati
al So
iety held an Ordinary Meeting at

12.30 p.m. on Thursday 9th April 1998 in the Dublin Institute for

Advan
ed Studies, 10 Burlington Road. Nine members present.

The President, C. Nash was in the 
hair. Apologies were re
eived

from D. Armitage, J. Golden, D. Hurley, B. Goldsmith.

1. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting of De
ember 1997 were approved and

signed.

2. Matters arising

An IMS Mathemati
s Olympiad 
up has been obtained for $200.

Funds for Basi
 Resear
h Grants have been allo
ated to the

Department of Edu
ation instead of the Department of Industry,

whi
h may 
ause problems in the 
oming year. In the future there

may be Resear
h Coun
ils set up within the H. E. A. to deal with

Basi
 Resear
h Grants and Postdo
toral Fellowships.

3. Corresponden
e/Membership Appli
ations

The following were approved as new members of the I. M. S.: Pro-

fessor John Henry Ursell, Queen's University, Kingston, Ontario,

Canada; and Mr Hora
io Hernandez Andrade, Mexi
o City.

4. The Bulletin

The 
urrent issue of the Bulletin is now printed and ready for

distribution. Ideas for a spe
ial edition in the year 2000 would be

wel
omed.

5. Treasurer's Report

The Treasurer presented the report for 1997. The surplus for the

year ending 31 De
ember 1997 was $730.03.
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6. September Meetings

The September 1998 meeting is already organized and advertised

in the Bulletin. It will be held at the University of Ulster, Coleraine

on 7th and 8th September. In 1999, Trinity College Dublin will

host the meeting.

7. Joint I.M.S./L.M.S. meeting

This meeting took pla
e in Burlington House, London on 22nd

and 23rd May 1998, with the title Complex Analysis and Dynam-

i
al Systems. Professor Armitage as Vi
e-President of the I.M.S.

represented the So
iety, and Professor O' Farrell (Maynooth) was

a speaker.

8. Any other business

The So
iety has given �nan
ial support to the Groups in Galway

Conferen
e (1998). It was suggested that 
ards giving details of

the IMS be given to resear
h students. It was pointed out that

our lo
al representatives are supposed to en
ourage people to join

the So
iety, but that these representatives had not been updated

for three to four years.

The meeting 
losed at 1.15 p.m.

Russell Higgs

National University of Ireland, Dublin.


